
   

 

This week’s attendance is 96.1%.  Our target for the year is: 97% 
The year group(s) with the highest attendance is/are: Y4 98.2% 

 

 

Weekly Word 
Care Curiosity Determination 

 
  

 

12.7.2024 
 
To all Parents/Carers, 
 
First and foremost thank you to everyone that attended and/or 
helped with last Saturday’s Summer Fair.  The rain just about 
held off, despite a slight downpour, and we ended up making 
over £3000!  I hope you had a great time and thanks again to 

the PTFA and all the willing volunteers for making it happen 😊 
 
Top left, children in FS2 have been learning all about Alma 
Thomas.  She has a very unique style and as you can tell from 
the photo, it is a lot of fun trying to recreate her masterpieces! 
 
Middle left, it was the turn of our Y2 children to visit Derby 
Jamia Mosque.  The children learnt about Minarets, Tasbihs, 
Prayer Mats, the Crescent Moon and Star and lots of other 
interesting things about Islamic faith.  Thank you to all the adult 
volunteers who came along for the trip. 
 
On the subject of trips, children in Y3 and Y4 also went to 
Cadbury World earlier in the week and as you can tell from the 
photos, it wasn’t just about tasting chocolate!!  They learnt 
about the history of chocolate and its Mayan origins.  Again, 
thank you to the volunteers who came and helped. 
 
And finally, thank you to everyone that has completed the end 
of year questionnaire (see link attached to the Friday email if 
you haven’t done it already).  We have had 160 responses so 
far so we are well on track to beat last year’s total of 190.  Your 
feedback is invaluable and in September we will tell you what 
we have done in response.  One thing that has cropped up a 
few times is clubs and how you would like a bit more variety 
when it comes to sports.  We have approached Derby 
Trailblazers (basketball), local tennis coaches and a local 
Taekwondo club to see what their availability is for next year so 
watch this space… 
 

Hope you have a good weekend and let’s keep our fingers 
crossed for the England match! 

 
Mr Johnson 

 


